
 BOARD OF PHYSICAL THERAPY 
 MINUTES OF GENERAL BOARD MEETING 
 
Friday, August 9, 2002 Department of Health Professions 
6606 West Broad Street 
Richmond, Virginia 23230-1717  
Conference Room 4 
                                                                                                                                           
CALL TO ORDER:   
 

A meeting of the Virginia Board of Physical Therapy was 
called to order at 4:00 p.m. 
 

PRESIDING:  Lisa D. Shoaf, Ph.D., P.T., Chair 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: W. Gayle Garnett, P.T., Vice-Chair 
Carol Dawson, Citizen Member 
Joe Gieck, P.T. 
Karen Schenkel Keltz, P.T.A. 
 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Michael E. Styron, P.T. 
Helen Arnold, P.T. 
 

STAFF PRESENT:   
    

Elizabeth Young, Executive Director 
Elaine Yeatts, Senior Regulatory Analyst, DHP 
 

QUORUM: With 5 members of the Board present, a quorum was 
established. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 

None. 
 

OLD BUSINESS: On a properly seconded motion by Ms. Keltz, the Board 
adopted the final regulations, which replaces the 
emergency regulation.  The emergency regulations are due 
to expire November 1, 2002. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: The Legislative/Regulatory Committee will meet on 
September 23, 2002 at 9:00 a.m.  The Committee will 
review regulations specifically examination of regulations 
18 VAC 112-20-60 and 18 VAC 112-20-80 governing the 
practice of physical therapy in the Commonwealth of 
Virginia.   
 

ADJOURNMENT: With all business concluded, the Committee adjourned at 
4:28 p.m. 
 

 
 
                                                                       
Lisa D. Shoaf, Ph.D., P.T., Chair    Elizabeth Young, Executive Director 
 
                         
Date       Date 


